

5905 Golden Valley Road Suite 1 Golden Valley, MN 55422 info@ncjwmn.org NCJWMN.org

Speaker Lisa Demuth
658 Cedar St
2<sup>nd</sup> Floor Centennial Office Building
St. Paul, MN 55155

## Dear Speaker Demuth,

I am writing in the aftermath of the devastating tragedy at Annunciation Catholic School in Minneapolis to urge you to take leadership in addressing the crisis of gun violence in Minnesota.

If a special session is called, it will be your responsibility to gavel the House into session. I strongly encourage you to ensure that such a session is limited exclusively to gun violence prevention measures. Restricting the scope to this critical issue will focus legislative attention on enacting commonsense, evidence-based policies that can save lives.

Minnesota families are calling for action. Safe storage requirements, background checks, and other proven strategies have broad support and are essential to reducing the risk of future tragedies. This is not a partisan issue—it is a matter of public safety and community well-being.

I urge you to prioritize the safety of Minnesotans by ensuring that a special session, if convened, is dedicated solely to gun violence prevention.

Thank you for your leadership during this urgent time.

Sincerely,